
Scottish Science Advisory Council 

Minute of the meeting held on 2 September 2010 at

Board Room, Gateway Building

 University of St Andrews

Present:

Professor Anne Glover (Co-Chair), Mr Ian Ritchie (Co-Chair), Professor Ian Boyd, Dr John Brown,  Professor Alan Bundy, Professor Ian Diamond, Professor Peter Gregory, Professor Jim Hough, Dr Karen Jervis, Professor Julian Jones, Dr Chris Masters, Mrs Angela Mathis, Professor George Salmond, Professor Bob Tooze, Professor Ian Underwood, Professor Winston, Dr Andy Bishop, Dr Avril Davidson and Anna Milne (Minute Secretary).

Apologies:

Professor Marian Scott and Professor Nigel Brown

Observer:

Dr Isla Mackenzie, Medicines Monitoring Unit (MEMO) and Hypertension 



Research Centre, University of Dundee and Ninewells Hospital

For Item 4:

Dr Louise Richardson, Principal and Vice Chancellor, University of St 



Andrews




Professor Chris Hawkesworth,  Deputy Principal and Vice-Principal 



(Research), University of St 
Andrews  



Professor Wilson Sibbett,
Wardlaw Professor of Physics, University of St 



Andrews


Members were joined at lunch by researchers from the University of St Andrews for a poster presentation outlining key areas of research at the University.

Items 1:
Welcome, Apologies and Introductions

1.
Professor Glover opened the meeting and welcomed the Council members to the University of St Andrews.  She conveyed apologies from Professor Nigel Brown and Professor Marian Scott and welcomed Professor Ian Diamond, to his first meeting of Council. 

2.
Professor Glover welcomed Dr Isla Mackenzie to the meeting.  Professor Glover explained that Dr Mackenzie was part of the UKRC mentoring scheme and encouraged members to volunteer to be mentors for the scheme.  

Item 2: 

Work Programme Updates

Cost of Sustainable Energy Cradle to Grave: A methodology for evidence based policy making

3.
Professor Glover reported that a further working group meeting had been held on 12 August to provide feedback on progress with the project.  
IP Management and Wealth Creation from the Life Sciences

4.
Professor Glover reported that she had discussed the IP management and wealth creation work programme with Dr Brown and Dr Jervis and that they had agreed that much of this work was now being taken forward by the Life Science Industry Advisory Board (LiSAB), which was Co-Chaired by Nicola Sturgeon, Cabinet Secretary for Health and Wellbeing and Dr Brown.    

Assisted Living Work Programme

5.
Professor Bundy reported that he and Professor Glover had met Nicola Sturgeon, Cabinet Secretary for Health and Wellbeing to discuss the recommendations contained within the SSAC report Telehealthcare: Time for Action.  He noted the meeting had been successful and that the Cabinet Secretary had commented that the SSAC report had been very timely.  
6.
A SSAC member commented that this was a good example of how SSAC has made a big difference and thanked Professor Bundy for driving this piece of work forward.  

Item 3:

SSAC Future Work Programme

Innovation

7.
Professor Underwood reported that a meeting had been held on the 28 July to share and explore ideas for a piece of work to be lead by the SSAC on the theme of innovation.  A number of work programme suggestions had been put forward in this general area of innovation and elements of each were considered in the formulation of one overarching proposal.  Professor Underwood reported that a draft plan had been drawn up and had been tabled to members for comment.  Professor Underwood explained that Scotland was excellent at science however it underperforms at converting this into economic growth and that the overall purpose of the work programme was to propose ways to improve the rate of innovation in Scotland. Further work was required to refine and focus the aim and flesh out specific of the work programme.  

A knowledge base for a sustainable future

8.
Professor Glover introduced this work programme topic and reported that the theme of this piece of work was “supporting and promoting a sustainable future”.  Professor Glover noted that a working group meeting had taken place on 12 August to share and explore initial ideas for a piece of work in this area as a number of suggestions had been put forward by members.  Working group members agreed that they had not got to the point of focusing down on a particular topic and agreed to meet again to consider further.

Science Education

9.
Professor Glover highlighted the decreasing levels of achievement in literacy and numeracy in Scotland. She explained that the new Curriculum for Excellence, which was introduced in August 2010 aimed to declutter the curriculum, teach topical information and encourage children to understand concepts rather than facts.  

10.
Professor Glover reported that she Chairs the Science and Engineering Education Advisory Group; the group was made up of representatives from education, academia and industry and was set up to examine what more could be done to motivate young people to achieve in science.  

11.
Professor Glover asked the Council members to consider what SSAC could do to help support teachers.  Members agreed that there was a need to work in a more cross-disciplinary way.  She suggested that SSAC members might consider how to better improve the links between schools, HEI/colleges and business.  Professor Glover also suggested that members interested in this area form a small sub-group to discuss how SSAC could assist the work of the Science and Engineering Education Advisory Group.

Item 4: 

Presentation from the University of St Andrews

12.
Ian Ritchie welcomed Professor Chris Hawkesworth, Dr Louise Richardson and Professor Wilson Sibbett to the meeting.  Professor Hawkesworth provided an overview of the University’s vision, strategy and future plans.  

13.
Professor Glover thanked Professor Hawkesworth for his presentation and opened up the meeting for further discussion.  During discussion members commented that they were very impressed by the high quality of research at the university were interested in St Andrew’s very focused approach.  Members suggested that the University had an excellent international profile, but that they thought that the universities profile in Scotland (and perhaps the UK) could be improved as they felt that there were many positive aspects of St Andrews that should be highlighted and given greater recognition, especially at a national level.
Item 5.

Hot Topic Discussion 

14.
Professor Underwood introduced a new topic to the SSAC agenda.  He explained that part of the role of SSAC was to inform the Chief Scientific Adviser (CSA) and Government.  The idea of this item was to raise topics for discussion, which were timely and relevant.  Professor Underwood explained that the intention would not necessarily be to solve the problem but to offer insight into the pros and cons of proposed approaches and to bring a Scottish perspective to UK or international hot-topics.  SSAC members supported this new approach.  Professor Underwood explained that as a trial run he had agreed to lead a discussion on the Science and Research Budget Review.  

15.
Professor Underwood introduced the topic and chaired a wide ranging discussion. Professor Glover thanked members for their contribution 

Item 6.

Minutes of the last meeting 24 June 2010

16.
The SSAC agreed and approved the minute of the last SSAC meeting as an accurate record of the meeting held on 24 June 2010.  

17.
No matters arising.

Item 7.

Chair Updates

18.
Professor Glover Update

· Professor Glover reported that that Merck, known as MSD in the UK, had recently announced its plans to close its R&D facility at Newhouse in Lanarkshire with the loss of two hundred and fifty highly-skilled jobs.  She explained that this was a huge loss to the Life Science community in Scotland and that this recent announcement highlighted the difficulty of retaining businesses of scale in Scotland. 

· In light of the recent financial challenges facing Scotland Professor Glover encouraged SSAC members to take the most cost-effective and sustainable options for their travel associated with SSAC business.

· Professor Glover updated SSAC on a recent meeting with Nick Stern.

19.
Mr Ian Ritchie Update

· Mr Ritchie reported that the RSE’s Digital Scotland
 consultation was due to close on Friday 3 September he urged members who wished to make any comments or contributions to the interim report should do so before the Friday deadline.  

· Mr Ritchie commented on his membership of BIS’s Access to Finance Group. 
· Mr Ritchie reported that he had recently been appointed as the new Chair of Our Dynamic Earth. Professor Glover and members congratulated Mr Ritchie on his new appointment.

Item 8.

Members Updates

· Professor Boyd reported that the Sea Mammal Research Unit (SMRU) at St Andrew’s University had been asked to investigate the deaths of seals washed up along the east coast of Scotland and England.  
· Professor Gregory reported that he had joined DFID’s informal research advisory group.  He also highlighted the recent merger between the Scottish Crop Research Institute and the Macaulay Institute which would form a new ‘super institute’ from Spring 2011.  He noted that the Professor Iain Gordon had been named as the Chief Executive designate to lead Scotland’s new, crop, food and land use research organisation.  SSAC members praised Professor Gregory for the tremendous job he had done at SCRI.

· Professor Ian Diamond reported that a recent publication by the British Academy warned that drastic funding cuts to university and research budgets would imperil the massive contribution to the UK’s economic, social and cultural life made by the humanities and social sciences
.

· Professor Hough reported that the UK Funding Councils are currently looking to appoint panel members for the new Research Excellence Framework (REF).   Professor Glover replied that SSAC would be pleased to endorse nominations and would be keen to see a good representation from Scotland on the panels.

· Dr Brown highlighted that good progress was being made with the new developments at the Easter Bush Campus.  The new campus, which will bring together on one site the Royal Dick School of Veterinary Medicine, the Roslin Institute and a new Oncology and Imaging Centre, will create one of the largest animal bioscience centres in Europe and will be a world leading centre for veterinary education and research.  The campus is due for completion in 2011.  

· Mrs Mathis highlighted an event recently run by the Institute of Advanced Studies (Scottish Universities Insight Institute) on Brain Imaging and its Impact on Society.  
· Professor Salmond commented on Edinburgh’s success at attracting international scientific conferences, adding that this bring significant economic benefits to the city.

Item 9.

Any other business

Science and the Media

20.
SSAC members discussed the need to raise the profile of Science within the Scottish media. 

Item 10.

Date of the next meeting – 1-2 December 2010, Edinburgh Zoo

SSAC Secretariat

September 2010 

�	 � HYPERLINK "http://www.rse.org.uk/enquiries/Digital_Scotland/index.htm"��http://www.rse.org.uk/enquiries/Digital_Scotland/index.htm�


�	 � HYPERLINK "http://www.britac.ac.uk/news/news.cfm/newsid/367"��http://www.britac.ac.uk/news/news.cfm/newsid/367�
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